
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
AND NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF AN INTIAL STUDY WITH PROPOSED 

MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION FOR THE STATE ROUTE 12 MAJOR 
PAVEMENT REHABILITION PROJECT

The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans), the Lead Agency for the California Environmental 
Quality Act, is issuing a Notice of Availability of the Initial Study with Proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration 
(IS/MND) for public and agency review and a Notice of Intent to adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration. 

WHAT IS BEING PLANNED?
The proposed Project is located on State Route (SR) 12 from Post Mile (PM) 7.77 to PM 14.1 in Solano County. 
The California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) proposes to resurface the existing pavement on both 
mainline traveled ways and shoulders, replace existing K-rails located in the median with concrete barriers, 
replace rumble strips along the shoulder and centerline, replace existing metal beam guardrails (MBGR) with 
Midwest guardrail system (MGS), upgrade the existing crash cushions to current standards, and repair damaged 
drainage systems. The existing shoulders within the Project limits would be widened to 8 feet and the existing 
asphalt concrete dikes would be relocated to the edge of pavement to accommodate the 8-foot shoulders.

WHY THIS AD?
Caltrans has studied the proposed project and has determined that with mitigation incorporated, there would 
not be any signi�cant impacts to environmental resources as a result of the project. The Draft IS/MND explains 
why the project would, with mitigation, not have signi�cant impacts to environmental resources. This public 
notice is to inform you that the Draft IS/MND is available for review during the 30-day public comment period.

WHAT IS AVAILABLE?
The Draft IS/MND is available to download at the Caltrans environmental document website: 
(https://dot.ca.gov/caltrans-near-me/district-4/d4-popular-links/d4-environmental-docs). 
Additionally, the document will be made available at the following locations:
   Suisun City Library
          601 Pintail Dr 
 Suisun City, CA 94585
WHERE YOU COME IN
We welcome your comments on the IS/MND during the 30-day public comment period from October 7, 2022 to 
November 7, 2022. A public meeting is not currently scheduled for the project but is available upon request.

SUBMITTING COMMENTS
Written comments concerning the project, including a request for a public meeting, should be submitted one 
of the following ways: via e-mail to Maxwell.Lammert@dot.ca.gov or by mail to the address listed below.

Maxwell Lammert
Senior Environmental Scientist

Caltrans, District 4
P.O Box 23660, MS 88

Oakland, CA 94623-0660

CONTACT / SPECIAL ACCOMMODATIONS
For more information about the project or if you have comments, questions, or concerns regarding the 
proposed project, please contact Maxwell Lammert at Maxwell.Lammert@dot.ca.gov or (510) 
506-9862. Individuals who require documents in alternative formats are requested to contact the District 
4 Public A�airs O�ce at (510) 286-6445. TDD Users may contact the California Relay Service TDD line at 
(800) 735-2929 or Voice Line at (800) 735-2922.

P U B L I C  N O T I C E

Fair�eld Civic Center Library
1150 Kentucky St

Fair�eld, CA 94533


